
MISSION STATEMENT 

The mission at Porter Street 

Elementary is to create a caring, 

respectful community of 

learners.  

The school community is focused 

on creating a socially 

responsible school climate to 

enhance student learning.   

 

“Take care of yourself, take care of each other,  

take care of this place. Together we are better.” 

École Porter Street Elementary 
A Learning Community 

NEWSLETTER 
April 17, 2016 T : 604.936.4296 

F : 604.936.8593 
www.sd43.bc.ca/porter 

porterstreet@sd43.bc.ca 
728 Porter Street, Coquitlam, BC,  

V3J 5B4 

Dear Porter Street Families, 

It is hard to believe that we are well into our third and final term 

of this school year.  

Our wonderful Grade 5 students have begun the exciting process 

of what we call, Grade 5 Articulation to Middle School. Our Grade 

5 students will attend either, Como Lake Middle School, Maillard 

Middle School, Banting Middle School or Hillcrest Middle School 

depending on the catchment area they reside within and whether 

or not families have applied for cross-catchment access to another 

middle school. 

The Principals and Vice-Principals from our neighboring Middle 

Schools have begun visiting our Grade 5 students to get to know 

them and talk about the many wonderful opportunities that await 

our students at Middle School.  

In the next several weeks we will be welcoming each Middle 

School’s Learning Services Team (made up of the middle school’s 

Counselor, Learning Assistance Teacher and Resource Teacher). 

The Middle School Team meets with each of our Grade 5        

Classroom Teachers and our Learning Services Team. Both teams 

review and articulate about each Porter Grade 5 student who will 

attending that Middle School. 

In addition, each Middle School has scheduled Parent Information 

Evenings.  

Already, this third term at Porter, our students trained for and 

participated in our District’s Annual Como Lake Relays. All of our 

runners displayed outstanding effort! We are extremely proud of 

them! 

Our Grade 3 to 5 students will, this week each afternoon,          

participate in Track Attack. Track Attack provides these students 

with several opportunities to try and experience Track and Field 

events. Students can then decide if they wish to try-out fro our 

school Track and Field Team over the next several weeks as we 

prepare for the District Elementary Track and Field Meet at    

Percy Perry Stadium on Friday, May 27, 2016. 

Many of our Grade 4 and 5 students will, also, be participating in 

our annual Porter Hockey League (PHL). This popular tournament 

will be, for the most part, scheduled before Track and Field      

practices begin and after our Track and Field Meet on Friday, May 

27, 2016. 

Our Porter School PAC (PSPAC) have a number of extracurricular 

programs on the go and are planning some wonderful events     

before the end of this school year.  

Extracurricular programs currently on the go include:  Theatrix, 

Lasermaster, Papier Mache Arts, MoreSports, Bricks-4-Kidz,     

Km Club, Popcorn Days, Hot Lunch Days, and PJ Movie Nights.  

Some of the events being planned by our PAC include our Annual 

Staff Appreciation Luncheon, Year-End Grade 5 Leaving events 

and ceremony and our Annual Porter Family Year-End Barbeque 

and Picnic. 

Lastly, our PAC is working extremely hard in the background 

planning the next phase of our school playground. 

I would like to express my heartfelt gratitude and appreciation for 

all our staff’s and families’ time, efforts, dedication, energy,       

commitment, support and care with our Porter Street School     

community. 

Sincerely,  

Mr. Passaglia 

Dogs on Porter School Property - a reminder for all of us 

We recognize and appreciate that dogs are significant and adored members of some of our families, and caregivers take advantage of 

the morning and afternoon walk to school to exercise their dogs.  We need to balance this with the acknowledgement that not all of our 

community members are comfortable with dogs.  When dropping off and picking up your child, all dogs should be leashed and under 

the direct control of the owner. Dogs should never be off leash or tied unattended to fences or other objects.  We also ask that owners be 

mindful not to enter the school with their dog and not to block the major entrances and exits to the school or be around the               

playfields/structures, as some of our students and  parents are uncomfortable coming into contact with dogs. 

Concerns have also been raised about dog owners not cleaning up after their pets. We are requesting that pet owners ensure that feces 

and residue is not left on school grounds, especially where children play, including the fields, wooded playground borders, and in many 

other areas of our school. While it is difficult for school staff to supervise school property usage during the        

evenings and weekends, the City of Coquitlam Bylaw Office has been contacted to help monitor school grounds 

during these times. 

The staff at Porter Elementary School is working hard to ensure a safe and caring school environment and with 

your cooperation we hope to continue to work with all of our community members.  

 

D. Passaglia 

Principal 
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From our Porter Street PAC 

ALL PORTER 

SPIRIT WEAR ONLINE 

ORDERS DUE: 

 

Tuesday,  

April 19, 2016 

 

Click HERE  

TO ORDER! 

https://www.pspac.com/payment_spirit.php
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NEW ONLINE PORTER LOST & FOUND 

WEBSITE SPONSORED BY OUR PAC 
Tammy Craik, our PSPAC Communictions Coordinator and her Grade 3 daughter, Ayva, took a picture of ALL 210 

items in the lost and found and I have updated the blog.   

Porter Parents and Guardians: please check the online blog at http://pspac.com/lostandfound/. 

 

PLEASE CLICK HERE TO GO DIRECTLY TO BLOG AND VIEW LOST & FOUND ITEMS 

 

Thanks! 

Tammy Craik 

PAC Communications Coordinator    

communications@pspac.com 

Merci, Mme Sigismund and Porter students! 

http://pspac.com/lostandfound/
http://pspac.com/lostandfound/
mailto:communications@pspac.com
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Summer Learning 

ONLINE Registration Opening Dates (Starts online at 6:00 a.m.): 

April 26/2016 6:00 AM    Elementary registration     

April 29/2016 6:00 AM    Middle & Secondary Skill Building registration  

May 3/2016 6:00 AM       Grade 10 High School Credit registration  

May 4/2016 6:00 AM       Grade 11 High School Credit registration  

May 6/2016 6:00 AM       Secondary Remedial registration  

May 11/2016 6:00 AM     Grade 12 High School Credit registration 

http://www.sd43.bc.ca/summer/Pages/default.aspx
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Click  

HERE  

TO GO  

DIRECTLY TO 

OUR PSPAC  

 

PJ Night 

At 

 Porter Street  

website 

https://www.pspac.com/payment_pjnight.php
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2nd Annual Porter Grade 5 GIRLS’ Basketball Jamboree 

And 

2nd Annual Porter Grade 5 BOYS’ Basketball Jamboree 

A HUGE SUCCESS!! 

On Wednesday, April 6, 2016 we hosted the 2nd Annual Porter Grade 5 BOYS’ Basketball Jamboree at Dr. Charles 

Best Secondary. Then, on Thursday, April 7, 2016 we hosted the 2nd Annual Porter Grade 5 GIRLS’ Basketball 

Jamboree at Dr. Charles Best Secondary.  

Both Jamborees were a HUGE success! 

We would like to express our heartfelt gratitude and appreciation to Mr. Dave Jones, Athletic Director, at Dr. 

Charles Best Secondary and his outstanding Student Leadership Team for all of their time, efforts, support and 

care is assisting us host both our Jamborees. 

All 7 schools, 12 teams and approximately 250 Grade 5 students and the many parents and family members had 

an absolutely WONDERFUL, FUN & MEMORABLE time!! 

A special thank you goes out to our two parent volunteer Girls’ Coaches, Tony Herdman and Iris Escalente. 

Please enjoy the two attached photos! 
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CONGRATULATIONS    
To this year’s  

Porter Hockey League (PHL) Champions, 

PORTUGAL FIRE 

PORTUGAL FIRE 

Addison Craik 

Devon Graham 

Devyn Hartley 

Emily Moon 

Eric Yang 

Massimo Urbani 

Ricky Zhu 

Rubin Prince 

Ryan Plican 
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Annual Porter Reading Link Challenge! 

Held on Tues Apr 5, 2016 

CONGRATULATIONS to this year’s Porter Champions,  

The Fiery Phoenixes 
Team members include: Christine, Carmel, Chantelle, Felicia, Victoria and Anisia 

The Porter School Library, has  for the last several years, sponsored a literacy event for grade 5`s 

in our school called “Reading Link Challenge” promoted through the Poirier Public Library.  

This exciting project is designed to promote the fun of reading and develop partnerships between 

schools and local public libraries.   

Here’s how the program works.  Interested students in grade 5 form teams of 6 and are responsi-

ble to read and become very knowledgeable with a set of six selected books.  At the first challenge 

level, teams compete against each other within our school, answering questions in front of a quiz-

master based on the 6 books.  The winning team at each participating school will then go on to 

the next challenge level. This competition will take place at the public library sometime in March 

during school hours. The competition is repeated with a different set of questions against teams from other local schools.  At the final 

challenge level, a number of winning teams from various schools across the lower mainland come together for a Grand Championship 

competition at a community event with a public audience.  

The books were released and distributed in November. The in-school challenge will take place sometime in March or early April. The 

winning team from our school will move forward to the city library challenge this Wed Apr 20 at Coquitlam City  Centre Library—

GOOD LUCK GIRLS! The next step is, The Grand Challenge which will be held sometime in late April, but only if we win at the 

local competition. 

This wonderful opportunity encourages students to read a wide variety of literature, work as a team and discover that reading can be a 

pleasurable lifelong experience.  In order to make this event successful, we need participating students to commit to read the 6 books 

(books are provided) and to attend practices that were held in the library on TUESDAYS during the lunch hour beginning in January. 

More information about Reading Link Challenge can be found on the website http://readinglink.bclibrary.ca/ 

If you have any questions about the Challenge, please feel free to contact me at school or by email kleblanc@sd43.bc.ca. 

Yours truly, 

Mme LeBlanc 

(Teacher-Librarian) 

 

http://readinglink.bclibrary.ca/
mailto:kleblanc@sd43.bc.ca
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Merci, Mme Sigismund and Porter students! 
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Irish Dancing comes to Porter! 
Just before Spring Break our school was treated to a special performance by Irish Dancers, a number of members 

who are, also, Porter students! 

In fact, former Porter student, Leila Jung, who is in Grade 6, qualified for the World Irish Dancing Competition in 

Ireland over Spring Break!! 

A special thank you must go to Porter parent and coordinator of this performance at our school, Melissa Slack! 

Former Porter student, Leila Jung, who is in Grade 6, qualified for 

and competed in the World Irish Dancing Championships over Spring 

Break in Ireland. 

These are three photos from Ireland! 
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REMINDER: 
Parking, Traffic and Safety Issues 
Back in mid-November 2015 I sent an email to our school community and staff. In it I shared that I had the opportunity to talk to several of our 

neighbours who had approached me very respectfully to share some thoughts and concerns about our parents and parking issues as well as 

safety issues for all. Most of these neighbours had, at one time, children attend our wonderful school. 

Since then, our Km Club Parent Volunteer Coordinator, Roger Boon, and I have spoken about the these issues. In addition, we have each con-

tacted our City By-Laws Department as well as our local RCMP. 

Student safety and following our City’s Parking and Drop-Off and Pick-Up By-Laws MUST be respected. 

Since Christmas Break we have had both City of Coquitlam By-Laws Enforcement Officers and RCMP Officers present and looking for people 

breaking the law. They have been absolutely shocked at the blatant disregard for student (and people) safety as well as for our Parking and 

Drop-Off and Pick-Up By-Laws. They have already issued a number of tickets.  

They will continue to do so during the months of April, May and June! In fact, they 

are increasing their frequency of being at Porter during Drop-Off and Pick-Up times. 
 

Please click HERE to be link to our City Of Coquitlam’s PARKING website (part of Roads and Transportation Website). 

Also, please look at Page 2 of this Newsletter for a document provided by the City Of Coquitlam entitled, City of Coquitlam 

Parking Restrictions. 

 

REMINDERS RE:  

Tuesday’s After School Km Club: 

 Cornell Ave; especially cul-de-sac end adjacent to 

park 

 please respect neighbours driveways (see Page 2, 

City of Coquitlam Parking Restrictions) 

 please do not double or triple park; please do not 

park blocking any portion of any of our neighbours'    

driveways 

 

Before school and after school: 

 please respect our neighbours and the traffic/

parking/stopping bylaws of our community 

 please give yourself time to get to school and find      

parking so that your children do not have to rush 

 Please DO NOT make any U-turns 

 

I would like to thank Km Club Parent Volunteer           

Coordinator, Roger Boon, for all of his ongoing time,       

efforts, care and   support in communicating respectfully 

with our parents,  myself, the City of Coquitlam ByLaws 

Department and our RCMP. Most importantly, I would 

like to express our heartfelt appreciation to Roger for his 

focus on our students’ and all people’s safety. 

Lastly, I would like to express our heartfelt appreciation 

to all of  our families who, daily, respect and follow our 

City’s ByLaws and have student safety always in mind. 

D. Passaglia 

  

http://www.coquitlam.ca/city-services/roads-and-transportation/traffic-operations-construction/parking.aspx
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BUILDING STUDENT SUCCESS 

BC’s Redesigned Curriculum 
The following is copied from the BC Ministry of Educa-
tion website. Please click HERE to access the entire site. 
Introduction to BC’s curriculum redesign 

Today we live in a state of constant change. It is a technology-rich world, where   
communication is instant and information is immediately accessible. The way we inter-
act with each other personally, socially, and at work has changed forever. Knowledge 
is growing at exponential rates in many domains, creating new information and possibilities. This is the world our students are enter-
ing. 

British Columbia’s curriculum is being redesigned to respond to this demanding world our students are entering. To develop new 
models, the Ministry consulted with experts in the field. They suggested that to prepare students for the future, the curriculum must 
be learner-centred and flexible and maintain a focus on literacy and numeracy, while supporting deeper learning through            
concept-based and competency-driven approaches. 

The redesign of curriculum maintains a focus on sound foundations of literacy and numeracy while supporting the development of 
citizens who are competent thinkers and communicators, and who are personally and socially competent in all areas of their lives. 
British Columbia’s redesigned curriculum honours the ways in which students think, learn, and grow, and prepares them for a      
successful lifetime of learning where ongoing change is constant. 

Key features of redesigned curriculum 

At the heart of British Columbia’s redesigned curriculum are the Core Competencies, essential learning and literacy and numeracy 
foundations. All three features contribute to deeper learning. 

The Core Competencies 

The Core Competencies are the intellectual, personal, and social skills that all students need to develop for success in life beyond 
school. BC has  identified three Core Competencies – Communication, Thinking and Personal and Social Competency as essential for 
all learners. 

Core Competencies underpin the curricular competencies in all areas of learning. They are directly related to the educated citizen and 
as such are what we value for all students in the system. 

Information on the Core Competencies, including profiles and illustrations, are available at https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/competencies 

Essential learning  

The curriculum for each subject area includes the essential learning for students, which represent society’s aspirations for BC’s     
educated citizen. The redesigned curriculum develops around key content, concepts, skills and big ideas that foster the higher-order 
thinking demanded in today's world. 

Literacy and numeracy foundations  

Literacy is the ability to understand, critically analyze, and create a variety of forms of communication, including oral, written, visual, 
digital, and  multimedia, in order to accomplish one’s goals. 

Numeracy is the ability to understand and apply mathematical concepts, processes, and skills to solve problems in a variety of     
contexts. 

Literacy and numeracy are fundamental to all learning. While they are commonly    associated with language learning and mathemat-
ics, literacy and numeracy are applied in all areas of learning. 

Curriculum model 

All areas of learning are based on a “Know-Do-Understand” model to support a       concept-based competency-driven approach to 
learning. 

Three elements, the Content (Know), Curricular Competencies (Do), and Big Ideas 
(Understand) all work together to support deeper learning. 

British Columbia’s curriculum design enables a personalized, flexible and innovative 
approach at all levels of the education system. 

All areas of learning have been redesigned using this model. 

Content (Know)  

The Content learning standards — the “Know” of the Know-Do-Understand model of 
learning — detail the essential topics and knowledge at each grade level. 

Curricular Competencies (Do)  

The Curricular Competencies are the skills, strategies, and processes that students de-
velop over time. They reflect the “Do” in the Know-Do-Understand model of learning. 
While Curricular Competencies are more subject-specific, they are connected to the 
Core Competencies. 

Big Ideas (Understand)  

https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/home
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The Big Ideas consist of generalizations and principles and the key concepts important in an area of learning. They reflect the 
“Understand” component of the Know-Do-Understand model of learning. 

The big ideas represent what students will understand at the completion of the curriculum for their grade. They are intended to    
endure beyond a single grade and contribute to future understanding. 

Any of the elements may include elaborations. Elaborations are provided where necessary to clarify some words or statements and 
may include examples, key questions, definitions or be used to describe breadth and depth for content. Elaborations are presented as 
“mouse-over” links on the website. 

Concept-based, competency-driven curriculum  

British Columbia’s redesigned curriculum brings together two features that most educators agree are essential for 21st-century     
learning: a concept-based approach to learning and a focus on the development of competencies, to foster deeper, more transferable 
learning. These approaches complement each other because of their common focus on active engagement of students. Deeper    
earning is better achieved through “doing” than through passive listening or reading. Similarly, both concept-based learning and the 
development of competencies engage students in authentic tasks that connect learning to the real world. 

Flexible learning environments  

Learning can take place anywhere, not just in classrooms. Many schools and teachers create learning environments that explore the 
use of time and space in creative ways. The integration of areas of learning and technology also have opened the door for teachers 
and schools to approach the use of time and space in creative ways – ways that adapt to the students’ needs and interests.  

Although the learning standards are described within areas of learning, there is no requirement for teachers to organize classrooms, 
schools or instruction in this manner. In effect, the Ministry of Education defines the “what” to teach but not the “how” to organize 
the time, space or methods to teach it. 

The focus on personalization and the flexible structure of the curriculum support the configuration of combined grade classrooms. 
Classes of students of more than one grade provide opportunities for teachers to develop a mindset that sees all the students as a 
group of learners with a range of needs and interests. Multi-grade programs should find a comfortable fit with the curriculum. 

Let our journey begin ~ please link to these wonderful and user-friendly 
Ministry of Education videos about our redesigned curriculum as well as 
links to the curriculum itself... 
 

Video: Curriculum Model (2:22 mins; scroll about half-way down the page; see English videos) 

Video: Core Competencies (1:54 mins; scroll about half-way down the page; see English videos) 

Video: Curricular Competencies and Content (1:43 mins; scroll about half-way down the page; see English videos) 

Video: Navigating BC’s Redesign Website (4:38 mins; scroll about half-way down the page; see English videos) 

 
Explore: 
Science and Socials Curriculum 
 
(Language Arts, Math, PE, Arts Education, Career Education) 
 
First Peoples Principles of Learning 
 
FNESC (First Nations Education Steering Committee) 
 
 
 
 

https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/tools
https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/tools
https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/tools
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bMIDVFEQy5Y&feature=youtu.be
https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/curriculum
https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/curriculum
http://www.fnesc.ca/wordpress/wp-content/uploads/2015/05/PUB-LFP-POSTER-Principles-of-Learning-First-Peoples-poster-11x17.pdf
http://www.fnesc.ca/


Calendar 

District Non-Instructional Day       Friday, May 13, 2016 

 New Curriculum Planning Day (second of two such days) 

School Based Non-Instructional Day       Friday, May 20, 2016 

Victoria Day      Monday, May 23, 2016  

Last Day of School for all Students      Wednesday, June 29, 2016 

Administrative Day      Thursday, June 30, 2016  
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‘Children...Learn What They Live’ 

If a child lives with criticism, 

 he/she learns to condemn. 

If a child lives with hostility, 

 he/she learns to fight.   

If a child lives with ridicule,  

 he/she learns to be shy. 

If a child lives with shame, 

 he/she learns to feel guilty. 

If a child lives with tolerance, 

 he/she learns to be patient. 

If a child lives with encouragement, 

 he/she learns confidence. 

If a child lives with praise, 

 he/she learns to appreciate. 

If a child lives with fairness, 

 he/she learns justice. 

If a child lives with security,  

 he/she learns to have faith. 

If a child lives with approval, 

 he/she learns to like himself/herself. 

If a child lives with acceptance and friendship, 

 he/she learns to find love in the world. 

   Author Unknown 

‘What All Children Want Their Parents to Know...’ 

Teach me to love and care for myself 

Through your positive example. 

I will learn much more from what you do 

Than from anything you could ever say. 

 

Notice me often, 

And take joy in my existence,  

So that I may grow up to feel special 

And know that I am loved. 

 

Listen to me 

With an open ear and a loving heart 

So that I learn to understand my feelings 

And trust that my needs will be heard. 

 

Play with me often. 

Let down your guard and be carefree. 

The memories will last long,  

And our connection even longer. 

 

Focus on what I’m doing right, 

And tell me when you appreciate me, 

So that I learn to feel worthy 

And motivated to do even more. 

 

Tell me more about your life, 

Your hopes, dreams, and successes, 

So that I can come to know you as a person 

And can call you my friend 

As well as my parent. 

 

       1996 Julia Loomans and her daughter Diane Loomans 


